

5th June 2018

Dear Parents and Carers

I would like to take a moment to explain my new role at Axe Valley Academy. As the Executive Headteacher I will be now working here full time on a day to day basis.

I will be working very closely with Laura Jenkins as the Deputy Head to ensure that the students here continue to get a fantastic education. As well as a small change to the uniform which will be introduced for September, we will be re-visiting many of our processes and procedures to ensure that where necessary they can be tightened up and made even more effective.

My beliefs are quite straightforward. To have a great school we need a great teacher in every classroom. Much work has already gone in to improving the quality of teaching here and that will remain our main focus.

With regard to the students, they need to feel safe and secure around the site and excited and enthusiastic in the classroom if they are to achieve their true potential.

My role is to encourage and support the teachers to teach to the very best of their ability so that the students can learn to the very best of theirs.

Thank you for your on-going support. I will be available every morning from 7.30am if you have anything you would like to discuss with me. I look forward to meeting as many of you as possible in the coming weeks as we work together to continue to provide the very best opportunities for our students and your children. Please contact my PA, Lucy Ford if you would like to make an appointment by email lford@axevalley.devon.sch.uk or phone 01297 32146.

Kind regards

Martin Brook

Executive Headteacher

M. Brooks

Chard Street, Axminster, Devon EX13 5EA

Tel: 01297 32146

Email admin@axevalley. devon.sch.uk

Web www.axevalley. devon.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher

Martin Brook

B.Ed, MA

Deputy Headteacher

Laura Jenkins

B.Sc Hons

Assistant Headteachers

Kevin Cumming

BA Hons B.Ed

Jonathan Scott

BA Hons

Director of Sixth Form

Dave MacCormick

B.Sc Hons, M.Ed

